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IN THE MATTER OF
the Utilities Commission Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, Chapter 473

and

An Application by British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority
and its Long-Term Wholesale Discount Policy

BEFORE: P. Ostergaard, Chair )
L.R. Barr, Deputy Chair )
P.G. Bradley, Commissioner )
B.L. Clemenhagen, Commissioner ) June 3, 1999
K.L. Hall, Commissioner )
F.C. Leighton, Commissioner )

O  R  D  E  R
WHEREAS:

A. The Commission, in its April 23, 1998 Decision on British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority’s

(“B.C. Hydro”) Wholesale Transmission Services (“WTS”) Application and the accompanying Order

No. G-43-98, did not approve the Utility’s proposed discount policy, as put forward in its WTS

Application; and

B. In the same Decision, the Commission directed B.C. Hydro to establish a discount policy, or some other

policy, that would encourage the efficient present and future use of the transmission system; and

C. The Commission further directed that this policy should distinguish between the benefits to be gained

from discounts and those to be gained from site credits; and

D. B.C. Hydro was directed to file this new policy by October 31, 1998; and

E. Commission Letter No. L-77-98 extended this deadline to April 30, 1999; and

F. On May 4, 1999, B.C. Hydro wrote to the Commission requesting relief from the requirement to file a

Long-Term Wholesale Discount Policy; and
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G. The Commission has considered B.C. Hydro's reasons for requesting this relief, as described in the

Utility’s letter of May 4, 1999.

NOW THEREFORE the Commission rescinds its direction to B.C. Hydro to file a long-term discount policy

as per the Commission’s Decision of April 23, 1999, Commission Order No. G-43-98, and Commission

Letter No. L-77-98.

DATED at the City of Vancouver, in the Province of British Columbia, this           8th         day of June 1999.

BY ORDER

Original signed by:

Peter Ostergaard
Chair


